Berks and South Bucks ASA
Swimming Committee

Minutes of a meeting on 15 November 2011

Present:

Rob Moore (RM)

Gary Shields (GS)

Stuart Fillingham (SF)

Jonathan Mills (JM)

Sue Green* (SG)

Apologies received from

Roger Penfold*
Myra Felmingham*
* denotes ex-officio members

1 Work of the committee to date

RM noted that although this was the first physical meeting of the committee it had already been quite active, conducting its business via email.

2 Proposal to seek election of Helen Whittle

RM summarised the email discussions that had already taken place about Helen Whittle’s interest in joining the committee.  These discussions had been very supportive.  Whilst it would not be normal to change the composition of the committee between elections, it was agreed that the December Executive Committee be asked to elect Helen to the swimming committee as an exceptional matter and reflecting that the committee was in its first year in this form.  Helen had been invited to attend this meeting as an observer, but had sent her apologies.

Action:   
RM to raise Helen’s election at December Exec


3 Objectives for the committee for 2011/12 

In its first year in the new form, the committee agreed it would focus its efforts on the matters in the document approved at the September Executive meeting, ie
 - Speed swimming competitions
     - County Masters
     - County champs
     - No Frills/development meet
 - County team
     - Selection policy and team selection
     - Supporting the team coach and manager
     - Supporting the team

Each of these was discussed further – see below

4 Future widening of focus

The committee recognised that once more established it should widen its focus to include:

a. Talent development

b. Developing a dialogue with the Regional swimming committee and Region more generally.
c. Assisting the Swimming Officials Organiser in increasing the number and quality of licensed officials in the County
d. Increasing the number and quality of helpers in the County

Developing an action plan for these will be the subject of discussion later in the 2011/12 season.  GS volunteer to have special responsibility of talent development and Regional liaison matters.

Action:  
GS to set the agenda for future discussions on talent
  

development and Regional liaison matters.

5 County Masters

RM explained that the organisation for this was well advanced.  Entries were a little better than last year, but well down on the peak levels of  3-4 years ago and the meet capacity.  The feeling was that we should stick to a late November date, but look at the possibility of using a different venue where the capacity was in line with the level of entries.  Bracknell was a possibility, and is a good venue for masters meets (the limited spectator space not being a problem for masters meets).  It is cheaper and represents a better use of the very scarce meet venue opportunities we have in the County.  The only downside at Bracknell is that it is measurement certification does not meet the requirements for World and European records (although British records can be set).  If a move to Bracknell were to be pursued, it is probably worthwhile investigating the costs and feasibility of obtaining the necessary certificate.

Action:  
RM to discuss timing and venue for 2012 masters with
  

Master Secretary

6 County Championships

RM explained that this was progressing well.  The details had been on the County website for some time and he would be sending out detailed information on the entry processes shortly.

Liz Waddy had requested we consider changing the age groups for the girls relays to fall in line with the changed Regional and National age groups.  It was agreed that we make this change, and RM would update the documentation and inform the clubs.

SF explained that there have been some changes to the “fun” end of the pool which would impact the Counties.  A flume has now been installed and a special floor laid.  No food or outside shoes are permitted on the new floor.  This effectively means that the whole of this area will be “out of bounds” during Counties.  SF had designed a revised pool layout which will be circulated to coaches as part of the normal Counties communication process.  It was noted that this will reduce the amount of poolside space for swimmers and they should be encouraged not to take their swimming bags on poolside to maximise the space available for swimmers.  This will be flagged in the “Information for Swimmers” documentation that is circulated.

SG asked that the schedule of events is reviewed for 2013 to see if we can get all 4 stokes in one session to make the examining of judges more effective.

It has already been decided that Fine Designs would attend 2012 Counties to sell commemorative clothing.  The County receive 10% of all sales.  It was also agreed that Mailsport should be invited to attend, subject to finding a suitable location and to Magnet agreement.

RM reminded the committee that the Trophies Secretary was planning a trophy refurbishment programme, and agreed to liaise with her about getting the necessary approval at the December Exec.

Actions:   
RM/SF to survey Magnet for suitable Mailsport location
   

RM to liaise with Trophy secretary on refurb approval
   

7 No Frills

There was considerable debate over the future of No Frills.  A provisional booking has been made at Aldershot for 12 May 2012.  This would leave county clubs with Regional Youth’s on the May bank holiday weekend followed by Level 1 meets at Aldershot the following two weekends (the latter being the Bracknell Level 1).  An unlikely recipe for success, in the light of the generally poor entries for Level 1 meets in the 10/11 season!

There was disagreement as to whether to go ahead with No Frills again in 2012 (with proper promotion) or whether it should be substituted with a development meet aimed at swimmers below Counties standard.  There was concern whether a development meet format could be developed in the time available.

It was agreed to investigate a possible development meet as a matter of urgency, with a view to making a decision by early December.  If it is concluded that a suitable development meet cannot be developed in time, then No Frills should go ahead.  JM volunteered to have special responsibility for No Frills.


Action:
GS to investigate possible format and circulate (in the 
  

next 7 days) to committee for debate (via email).

8 County Team

RM explained that we had a very strong candidate willing to take on this role, Joan Scarrott.  There was some discussion about whether having the county coach and team manager from a single club was an actual or perceived problem, but it was concluded that neither was the case.  Indeed there are quite some advantages.  Joan was appointed with unanimous support.

Now that we have a new team manager and coach, it was agreed that this was a good opportunity to look afresh at how the team is selected, and that Matt and Joan be asked to set out how they will select the team and what their selection criteria will be.  The same applied to how the team got together prior to the inter-counties.

The committee agreed its role was not to interfere with the roles of the team manager and coach.  It was to support them and exercise a degree of oversight.  SF volunteered to have special responsibility for the county team.

SG noted that our team tended to look poorly equipped when compared with other’s at Ponds Forge and it was agreed that SF should control the team banner and stock of shirts and hats, and should consider how we could better support the team in this area.

The Masters intercounties team should also get similar support.

Action:
SF to liaise with team manager and coach

9 AOB

The committee agreed that much of its work would continue to be done via email communication, and that it would need only infrequent physical meetings (perhaps quarterly, but only if required).  It was agreed that a meeting shortly before Counties was appropriate and this was set for 19:30 on 15 February at Staverton House, 3 Easthampstead Road, Wokingham, RG40 2EH (the St James’s Place office of GS). 
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